

A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club December 2021

DECEMBER HOLIDAY PARTY. The December Holiday Party will be December 11, 2021 from 2-4 PM at Feast Buffett, 6512 NW Expressway. Gift exchange will occur.



No December Business meeting.

CENTRAL OKLAHOMA CLASSIC CHEVY CLUB NOV 2021

The November 14, 2021 meeting called to order by Pres. Dale Kosa at 3:05pm at Johnnies, Edmond. Pledge of Allegiance given. Birthdays Joe McIninch. Anniversary Rodney and Martha Duerksen 41yrs

SECRETARYS MINUTES October Meeting Minutes printed in Dashboard. Note for correction. The Nomad convention that Meyers have applied for in Oklahoma City is for year "2025". On the vote for 3 charities, had 1 no vote. MOTION by Annette to accept with corrections, seconded by Rodney. Accepted vote

 Discussion on address for membership applications. MOTION new member application and annual dues should go to Treasurers address, Teresa Linn. Other Club's mail will be Rustyne Harris's address. Motion passed

TREASUERS REPORT: Checking, Savings, Special Saving and Edward Jones accounts reviewed. Discussion on 3 charity contributions. Checks have not been sent yet. More contributions can be made. Subject of doing only one charity, not split money. Subject tabled and board will meet for clarity before Jan.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: Discussion of Fall of Foliage success. Great Sat. cruise, staff at Sequoyah State Lodge staff provided excellent service. No Fall foliage but area and cruise route beautiful anyway. Lunch at Catfish Hole in Ark, was good food and service. Big thank you to Terry and Kay Simpson hosts. A second fall foliage trip taken by some in early November and colors had developed. **Next years** 2022 cruise will be managed by Arkansas, Randy and Dolly Resh will host at Days Inn (Best Western) in Poteau, Oct 28-30, 2022. **2023** will be our Club's turn for the fall cruise. Committee will be formed so start thinking about locations and cruise routes. Any ideas for event, notify Dale. Big thank you to those of our club who are always ready to help with car problems at home and on a cruise. Note to Larry Myers and Dale Kosa.

- SHOWS AND EVENTS attended: Several members showed cars at Edmond High School, high interest by students; members went to the Rt 66 bowling alley and had supper; and members went to Robbers cave.
- OHRA Annual meeting discussion (no attendance by members), need more support to continue Calendar Events and Louver Press.
- Letters of appreciation need to be sent to tire shop owner in Okmulgee.
- January meeting maybe somewhere else than Johnnies

MOTION to adjourn. Russell, seconded Rodney 4:30pm

Submitted by Secretary Martha Duerksen

Central Oklahoma Classic Car Club Officers

President: Dale Kosa Secretary: Martha Duerksen

1st Vice President: Tom Linn Treasurer: Teresa Linn

2nd Vice-Presidents: Rustyne Harris and Carolyn Bradsher



December Birthdays: Alan Estes, Jimmy Johnson, and

Mary Overall



NOTE: New Mailing Addresses

General Mail—4800 Millstone DR, Oklahoma City, OK 73179

Club Applications and Dues—Treasurer—PO Box 893253, Oklahoma City, OK 73189

I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America, and to the republic for which it stands, one nation, under God, indivisible with liberty and justice for all.



Central OK Classic Chevy Club Adeline Yerkes, Editor

https://www.55-57chevys.com/